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June 4, 2024 
 
 
Owen Robertson 
Twin Buttes Land Co. LLC 
PO Box 190 
Rangely, CO 81648 
 
 
RE: Wagner Pit, File No. M-2023-038, Newspaper Publication Error- New Publication Required 
 
Dear Mr. Robertson 
 

On June 3, 2024 The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your Proof 
of Publication for your Construction Materials Limited Impact (110) Reclamation Permit 
application. The Proof of Publication is from the Newspaper.  

The publication is incorrect by stating that all written comments must be received by May 24, 
202418, 2015. Per Rule 1.7.1(2)(c), in case of a 110 Limited Impact Permit Application, such 
written comments, protests and petitions for a hearing must be received by the Office not more 
than ten (10) calendar days after the last date of newspaper publication of notice, which should 
have been May 26, 2024. Given that that is a Sunday it rolls over to the next regular business 
day which would have been Tuesday May 28, 2024. 

Rule 1.6.6 states when an error in notice occurs that the applicant shall be required to publish 
and mail new notice of application and that all applicable deadlines shall begin anew. 
Therefore, Twin Buttes Land Co, LLC. must re-publish the permit application notice giving the 
public the required ten (10) days to comment after the date of publication.  

The current decision date for this application is June 16, 2024. Given that the new comment period 
would close after the decision date it must be extended. Please request an extension to the decision 
date to allow for the completion of the public comment period and notices to be received and 
processed by the Division.   
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The Division will continue to review the materials recently submitted. If you have any questions, 
please contact Amy Yeldell 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Amy Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
EC: Great Basin Environmental 
 


